
Board of Finance Regular Meeting
Wednesday April 19, 2023 6:00 pm

Present- Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick, Fran Goodsell, Tegan Gawel, Jason Wright,
Rufus de Rham
Zoom- Casey Cogut, other members of the public

Public and Invited Guests- Jean Speck, Barbara Herbst, Scott Trabucco,
Debbie Devaux, other members of the public

Chairman Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Acceptance of Agenda- Motion by Mr Wright, seconded by Mr de
Rham to accept the agenda Motion approved unanimously

Motion by Mr Wright, seconded by Mr de Rham to add EMS staffing at
2 pieces of correspondence to the agenda. Motion approved
unanimously

Approval of Minutes- Motion by Mr Wright, seconded by Ms Goodsell
to accept the minutes of the April 12, 2023 meeting. Motion approved
unanimously.

Correspondence-
a. Letter from P&Z from Tai Kern read
b. Letter regarding the Swift House from Zanne Charity read

Reports:
a. Tax Collector-collection rate to date is $98.4% report attached
b. Board of Ed- Chairman Scott Tabucco reported the Green Bank

solar project has been canceled. Clean Air funding thru the state-did
not apply for the 1st round, looking into the 2nd round. The Spring
play Shrek the Musical, will be held Thursday 4/27 at 6pm at KCS
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c. Board of Selectmen-Ms Speck reported that the Veterans had
handed over the Memorial Day parade to the town last year. Jared
(park and rec) and Jean are in the planning process. She is watching
a few bills with municipal impacts. HRRA applied for a grant thru
DEEP. was awarded $55,000 for a pilot program for composting and
pay as you grow. The Assessor's office requested a $5400 increase
in their submitted budget for online implementation.

d. Treasurer- will cover in budget section

NEW BUSINESS:
a. Streetscape-board was given a handout (attached)

Motion to move the money in accordance with Barbara's
suggestion (move monies internally) by Mr Cogut, seconded by
Mr Wright. Motion approved unanimously

b. EMS Staffing update-KVFD Ambulance Chief Donzella gave the
board an update on the staffing concerns at the department and the
results of the meetings the staffing committee has had with the
staffing vendors. She relayed the likelihood that more money was
going to be needed for staffing.

OLD BUSINESS:

a. FY2024 Budget- discussion with Treasurer Herbst
Motion by Mr Wright, seconded by Ms Goodsell to recommend
the proposed budget to the town with the following changes

1. Splash pad moved to out year
2. Addition of $14,000 for swift house
3. $6,000 for assessors office
4. $400,000 from unassigned funds

Motion approved unanimously
b. KCS Roofing Project- 3 motions made (attached)



Motion #1 by Mr Wright, seconded by Mr de Rham Approved
unanimously
Motion #2 by Mr deRham, seconded by Mr Wright Approved
Unanimously
Motion #3 by Ms Gawel, seconded by Mr de Rham Approved
unanimously

Comments of Public and Invited Guests-
a. Patricia Oros had questions on the public hearing. Voiced concern

that money for police protection was cut from the budget
b. Lynn Harrrington-supported Patricia’s statement

Motion to adjourn by Mr de Rham at 7:27

Next meeting- May 5, 2023 @ 6 pm

Minutes are not considered final until approved. Please check the ensuing
meeting minutes for corrections/changes.

Bonnie Donzella
Board Clerk
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